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On July 12, 2017, the Applicant filed an application for tariff amendment (ATA) to revise its 
tariff to add language to its tariff in regards to the identification and rating of toll VoIP PSTN 
traffic (originating).  Pursuant to the FCC’s Second Order of Reconsideration (FCC 12-47 
released April 25, 2012), originating intrastate toll VoIP-PSTN traffic must be billed at interstate 
rates unless the overall originating intrastate rates are lower than the company’s overall 
originating interstate rates. As such, in compliance to the FCC’s Second Order on 
Reconsideration, the Applicant added language that indicates the Applicant’s aggregate intrastate 
originating switched access rates are lower than the its aggregate interstate originating switched 
access rates language and that all intrastate toll VoIP-PSTN originating traffic will be billed at 
intrastate originating switched access rates. 

The Staff reviewed all documents and exhibits filed on July 12, 2017 and the Applicant’s 
application meets all Commission rules and is in compliance with the FCC’s Second Order on 
Reconsiderations. In conclusion, the Staff review found that the application is reasonable.  
Therefore, Staff recommends that the Applicant's ATA be approved. 
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